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$200 Reward 

The Southwood Neighborhood Association Board has authorized a reward for any person who can 

identify the driver of hit and run damage to the Southwood Neighborhood serpentine wall.  If you ever 

hear a crash or see an accident, gather as much information as you can and  

immediately call one of the following: 

 

Lincoln Police Department 

402-441-6000 

Or 911 

Southwood Neighborhood 

Association President 

Ron Suing 

402-423-6211 

Southwood Neighborhood Watch 

W. Don Nelson 

2430 Canterbury 

402-430-3027 

 

Only one reward will be given for each hit and run crash. 
 

 

 

 

Effective September 2018, the SNA Newsletters will not be made in paper format.  To obtain a 

newsletter, you will need to go to http://snalincoln.com. In addition, the SNA now has a 

Facebook page at  https://www.facebook.com/snalincoln and from this location click “Home” 

on the left side of the page, and the snalincoln.com link will be listed on the right side of the 

page.  If you should still want a paper copy, please let one of the following people know.  

Thank you! 
 

Ron Suing 

Southwood Neighborhood Association 

President 

402-423-6211 

Curtis Adkins 

Southwood Neighborhood Association 

Treasurer 

402-580-3397 

Roseann Virgil 

Southwood Neighborhood Association 

Secretary 

402-423-2014 

 
 

NEWSLETTER 
Quarterly Board Meetings – 2nd Thursday of  

February, May, September & November at 7:00 p.m. 
All residents/members are encouraged to attend and participate. 

http://snalincoln.com 
https://www.facebook.com/snalincoln  
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2018 Board Members: 
 

Ron Suing, President . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  423-6211 

Ron Schreiner, Vice President . . . . . . 421-6916 

Curtis Adkins, Treasurer . . . .. . . . . . . .  580-3397 

Roseann Virgil, Secretary . . . . . . . . . . .  423-2014 

Jeanne Sidel . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   

Starlet Borecky . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  430-0039 

Chris Luber . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 405-1840 

Del Koeneke . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 423-1025 

Nila Koeneke, Reservation Secretary   8AM-8PM 

423-1025 
 

 

 

  

 

The basement is still open for rent.  A one to 

two year lease needs to be agreed upon which 

includes: one 1326 square-foot room; one 396 

square-foot room; two bathrooms; an office on 

the street level; all utilities paid; and the use 

of the upstairs kitchen. 

The kitchen includes: a microwave, stove, 

refrigerator and dishwasher. 

 

If interested, please call Ron Suing at 423-

6211 between 3 PM and 8 PM for a viewing. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember that you can rent the clubhouse for holiday, 

birthday and anniversary parties, business meetings, and 

receptions. 
 

Telephone Nila Koeneke at 402-423-1025 

between 8 AM and 8 PM 
and leave a message for her to call you  

with more information on clubhouse availability  

or to make a reservation to view the clubhouse. 


